
COVID-19:  
KEEPING YOU 

INFORMED

Welcome
Dear Kingston First member,

Since the Prime Minister announced 
his first steps in easing us out of 
the lockdown in a bid re-start 
the economy, a series of further 
business support packages have 
been announced. Here we provide 
you with a roundup of these, from 
the furlough scheme extension to 
the government’s commitment 
to temporarily guarantee Credit 
Insurance Agreements.

For our next Voices for Kingston 
webinar, we have teamed-up with 
Kingston Chamber of Commerce to 
provide a session on Commercial Law 
Changes during Coronavirus. At 12pm 
on Tuesday 19 May, we will be joined by 
commercial law experts from Russell 
Cooke and Pearson Hard Solicitors, 
along with serviced office company 
City Skyline, to discuss recent changes 
and how they affect landlords and 
tenants. To register, click here.

Our contact details for business support 
and advice to our members is below. 

Best wishes. 

Kirsten Henly, Chief Executive,  
and all the team at Kingston First
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Covid-19 (Coronavirus) Update:
This week’s support package announcements and our  

Commercial Law webinar

FURLOUGH SCHEME EXTENDED TO OCTOBER 
On Monday, the Chancellor Rishi Sunak announced a four month 
extension to the Job Retention Scheme. The scheme will continue in its 
current form – where workers will receive 80% of their current salary up 
to £2,500 – until the end of July. From August furloughed staff will be 
able to return to work part-time with businesses being asked to pay a 
percentage towards their salary. More specific details and information 
around its implementation will be made available by the end of this 
month. The extension is available for all businesses and industries.

Find Out More: Visit the government’s website for full details.

SELF-EMPLOYMENT INCOME SUPPORT SCHEME GOES LIVE
Yesterday applications opened for the government’s Self-Employment 
Income Scheme, designed to support those who are self-employed 
whose income has been impacted by the crisis. Payments will be paid  
in single instalments over a three month period and capped at £7,500. 
All eligible individuals who applied yesterday should receive payment  
by 25 May, or within six days of a completed claim.

Find Out More: See the government’s information page on eligibility 
and how to apply.

BUSINESS SUPPORT ANNOUNCEMENTS 
AND UPDATED GUIDANCE

https://www.kingstonfirst.co.uk/portfolio-item/commercial-law-changes-during-coronavirus/
https://www.gov.uk/government/news/chancellor-extends-furlough-scheme-until-october
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/claim-a-grant-through-the-coronavirus-covid-19-self-employment-income-support-scheme


Member Newsletter
May 15 2020                     

GOVERNMENT LAUNCHES FIVE ROADMAP TASKFORCES  
Yesterday, the Government announced the establishment of five new 
ministerial led taskforces, set up to develop plans for how and when 
closed sectors including pubs and restaurants, non-essential retail and 
recreation and leisure can re-open safely, this follows the launch of the 
government’s 50 page roadmap to rebuild Britain strategy on Monday. 
Each taskforce will lead on developing new COVID-19 secure guidelines 
for reopening. Details have yet to be announced around timings for 
when the guidelines will be made public and ready for businesses to 
start to implement.

Find Out More: To read the full guidance on the establishment of the 
taskforces, visit the government website.  

GOVERNMENT STEPS IN TO TEMPORARILY GUARANTEE TRADE 
CREDIT INSURANCE AGREEMENTS
The Economics Secretary to the Treasury, John Glen, confirmed on 
Thursday that the government would temporarily guarantee all B2B 
transactions currently supported by Trade Credit Insurance in order to 
support those businesses who are unable to cover bills due to the crisis. 
Guarantees will provisionally run to the end of 2020, the government 
will then conduct a full review of the TCI market to ensure it can 
continue to support businesses in the future. Further details will be 
announced in the coming weeks.

Find Out More: Details to date can be found on the  
government website.

TRANSPORT INFRASTRUCTURE TRANSFORMATION
At the end of last week, the Transport Secretary, Grant Shapps 
announced a £2 billion package to create a new infrastructure scheme 
for London that is being called a ‘new era for cycling and walking’.  
This is a part of the £5 billion in new funding announced for cycling and 
buses back in February. The project will be funded by the government 
but delivered by local authorities.

Find Out More: For the full Cycling and Walking investments strategy 
click here.

KINGSTON COUNCIL 
UPDATES
MOBILE CORONAVIRUS  
TESTING UNIT IN CATTLE 
MARKET CAR PARK 
On Friday 15 and Saturday 16 May 
a Mobile Testing Unit will be set up 
in the Cattle Market Car Park as 
part of the government’s national 
testing programme.

Please note this is not a walk-in 
unit and all testing appointments 
have to be booked in advance 
through the Government’s national 
self referral portal. Bookings are 
only available for those identified 
as eligible – essential workers and 
members of their household who 
have symptoms, all over 65s with 
symptoms and all care home staff.

TOP-UP GRANTS
The government has announced 
plans for further grants for small 
businesses with ongoing property-
related costs and COVID-19-related 
falls in income.

Guidance from government to 
Councils was only announced late 
this week, therefore recipients and 
criteria for this funding is yet to 
be established. At this stage, no 
action is required from businesses 
on this new fund. We will keep  
you updated.

FOR FURTHER SUPPORT AND INFORMATION VISIT KINGSTON FIRST: 
Kingston First: Covid-19 Business Advisory Service or speak to our team, 
please contact us 9am to 5.30pm, Monday to Friday, by: 

Phone: 0208 547 1221 | �Email: support@kingstonfirst.co.uk 

Or follow us on LinkedIn for the latest updates

KINGSTON TOWN CENTRE FOOTFALL

For w/c 3 May,  footfall across Kingston Town centre remained down compared to 
the same week in 2019. Kingston was -82%, in line with Greater London (-81%) and 
UK (-79%) footfall.

INSIGHT AND  
EVENTS

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/our-plan-to-rebuild-the-uk-governments-covid-19-recovery-strategy
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-roadmap-taskforces
https://www.gov.uk/government/news/government-to-support-businesses-through-trade-credit-insurance-guarantee?utm_source=8b939942-aacd-4435-98c6-752bb665de60&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=govuk-notifications&utm_content=immediate
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/cycling-and-walking-investment-strategy
https://self-referral.test-for-coronavirus.service.gov.uk
https://self-referral.test-for-coronavirus.service.gov.uk
https://www.gov.uk/government/news/top-up-to-local-business-grant-funds-scheme
https://www.kingstonfirst.co.uk/local-and-national-covid-19-updates/
mailto:support%40kingstonfirst.co.uk%C2%A0?subject=
https://www.linkedin.com/authwall?trk=gf&trkInfo=AQGQj9_lYNzfiQAAAXFf1hHIhOOhzgXTlcuTNU3CbfzGpD66Jn_hLHRysTSpOBa2pQwu_aqNvREPsiy8_cTrhRoiNcycPCYO7XbPZoNauXxP6Mv4mFPSX-3Nt2NwwV2M5PIGbMg=&originalReferer=&sessionRedirect=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.linkedin.com%2Fcompany%2Fkingstonfirst%2F

